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4ÉÄÉÎÇÓ ÆÒÏÍ  

Weôll be taking a special journey 

through the Bible for five weeks 

beginning January 5.  The worship 

services during these weeks will 

complement a weekly Bible study.   

 

The small group discussion for the first 

week will be January 13 at 5:15 pm and 

will continue each Monday through 

February 10.  While the guide book will 

be a useful tool in the study of the 

theme for the week, it is not needed to 

be a part of the small group 

conversation.   

 

Commit to either Sunday or Wednesday 

for the sermon and on Mondays for the 

conversation!   ȹ 

There will be a brunch 

fundraiser with eggbake, fruit, 

muffins, and beverages on 

Sunday, January  12.  Serving 

will begin at 10:00 am.  A free 

will donation will be collected 

with all proceeds going to 

Vacation Bible School for 2014 

led by Pathways Outdoor 

Ministries. 

 

See the Christian Education 

bulletin board to sign up to bring 

an eggbake, muffins, or fruit for 

the fundraiser.  Volunteers are 

also needed to help with set up, 

serving, and clean up.  Please 

contact Kristi Lien at 386-1503 

or Maika Bratlie at 469-5025 

with questions. 

ñThe Bible 30-Day Experienceò 
Begins in January 

Brunch Fundraiser for 
Vacation Bible School 

 
January 12 ~10:00 am 

Soup, coffee, Italian sodas, dessert, and treats will 

be available each week at Brew-Ha-Ha along 

with opportunities for fellowship, fun, friendship, 

and ample relaxation! 
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#ÈÕÒÃÈ  
/ǣÃÅ (ÏÕÒÓ Ǫ 
#ÏÎÔÁÃÔ )ÎÆÏ 

 

0ÁÓÔÏÒ 
Bruce Carlson 

386-1733, ext 11 

952-567-1242, cell 

carlson_bruce@hotmail.com 
 

#ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ 
Shawn Brunelle 

386-1733, ext 15 or 386-3644 
 

0ÁÒÉÓÈ .ÕÒÓÅ 
Karen Cran 

386-1733, ext 12 or 386-1209 

fcn.zionlutheran@gmail.com 
 

#ÈÕÒÃÈ /ǣÃÅ 
Vicki Dalager, Office Manager 

386-1733, ext 10 

zlcw@mncable.net 

Core hours are Monday-Thursday 

10:00 am to 4:30 pm  

with additional appointments 

by prior arrangement. 
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deadline for the next publication is 

January 20, 2014. 
 

Pastor                       Rev. Bruce Carlson 

Office Manager/Editor      Vicki Dalager 

Newsletter Editors        Kari J. Sprenger 

     Jene® Provance 

President         Brenda Baumann 

Vice President         Scott Grove 

Council Briefs 
by Brenda Baumann 

 

The Advent season is upon us and 

what a perfect time to reflect on 

our blessings.  Again, we are 

fortunate to have an active 

Congregational Council.  We 

welcome Mike Marsh and Arlene 

Storeby as new members and 

thank Joe Olafson and Phyllis 

Haggan for their past council 

leadership.   

 

Our priorities remain focused on a 

few initiatives to fulfill Godôs 

work with our gifted and talented 

people at Zion.  The most 

significant is moving forward with 

the new Church building project.  

Another is fulfilling our mission 

by reaching out to others-- and 

there have been some amazing 

things happening~!.  Yet another 

initiative is continued engagement 

between the Council and 

Committees to grow in faith with 

the future in mind.   

 

Church Building Project 
 

At the Annual Congregational 

Meeting there was interest in 

moving forward. The building 

committee has taken the feedback 

and looking to right-size and refine 

the estimate for construction.  The 

capital campaign committee is 

gearing up to restart the efforts 

after the first of the year.   More 

information will be forthcoming. 

 

Reaching Out 
 

Perhaps itôs the spirit of the season 

or each of us taking a personal 

interest in deepening or faith 

through fellowship.  In December 

alone, Jim Hallan and a team of 

musicians led a community-wide 

Cantata.  The We Care group 

assembled over 140 baskets to 

those in our community who have 

lost loved ones or are in need.  The 

Blue Christmas service had its 

highest attendance in recent 

history.  The Sunday School 

Christmas program and potluck 

was well attended, and the Mitten 

Tree was abundantly decorated.  

And, their remains interest on how 

best to support the local Food 

Shelf while they are in transition.   

Thereôs more, Iôm sure.  The 

people of Zion are doing great 

things and go about it in a very 

discreet way.  Your work matters.  

Thank you! 

 

Council and Committees 
 

Strengthening communications 

and sharing knowledge is essential 

among the Council, Committees 

and the Congregation. For the 

2014 year, Council representations 

for committees are as follows: 

 

Christian Ed ï Dan Curtis 

Capital / Building ï Keith Landin 

Memorial ï Brian McFarlane 

Mission Endowment ï Becky Huff 

Personnel ï Brenda Baumann 

Property ï Mike Marsh 

Stewardship ï Arlene Storeby 

Wellness ï Pam Rachuy 

Worship and Music ï Scott Grove 

 

Together in Christ, we will 

continue to grow in faith and 

fulfill Godôs plan as we look 

forward to what lays ahead in 

2014. 

 

Blessings, 

Brenda ȹ 

Women are coming together each 

Tuesday at noon to read and 

discuss the Bible.  This is a casual 

time of reflection and fellowship.  

We meet for about one hour, so 

bring your lunch (if youôre on your 

lunch break) and have a bit of 

Bible time.  All women are 

welcome.  ȹ 
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Welcome to the New Year!  Time has a way of getting away from us when 

we fill our life together with so many activities that came into being in the 

past year.  As we begin another year, all of this activity will be a part a solid 

foundation for our life together. 

 

It was early on Tuesday, December 17,that members of our community met 

in the Fellowship Hall to bring together all that had been baked and gathered 

and then dividing it all into 180+ bags to be distributed to people in our area.  

Thank you We Care team for making a difference! 

 

Our ñBible experienceò is now... 
 

January 5 will mark the beginning of ñThe Bible 30 Day Experience.ò  There 

are numerous ways to study scripture.  It is a part of daily devotions, weekly/

monthly small group study.  We can use guides to read through the Bible in 

period of time.  Yes, there are numerous study materials of which this 

program is but one. 

 

My appreciation for this study is that it offers us opportunities from listening 

to the weekly sermon into individual study using a study guide to a time for 

small group study.  Over five weeks we will unfold the core theme of 

scripture ï our redemption.   

 

January 5 & 8 ï Journey from Life to Death 

 Small Group Study for this message is January 13 at 5:15 pm 

January 12 & 15 ï Journey from Slavery to Freedom 

 Small Group Study for this message is January 20 at 5:15 pm 

January 19 & 22 ï Journey from Victim to Victor 

 Small Group Study for this message is January 27 at 5:15 pm 

January 26 & 29 ï Journey from Religion to Relationship 

 Small Group Study for this message is February 3 at 5:15 pm 

February 2 & 5 ï Journey from Darkness to Light 

 Small Group Study for this message is February 10 at 5:15 pm 

 

Guide books serve a purpose in leading our individual study as well as 

reflecting on the basis for the Small Group Study.  The Guide book is not 

required to participate.  What an opportunity for all of us to grow in our study 

of scripture and its message for our life together! 

 

Here is a great opportunity for a special person... 
 

We received the following request from Lutheran Social Services.  

Americorps Legacy Corps for Health and Independent Living is looking for 

individuals 17 years and older to serve as respite volunteers.  Volunteer 450 

hours in a 12 month period of time and receive a monthly living allowance 

plus eligibility for a $1468 education award.  Volunteer work involves 

providing safety and companionship for persons 60 years and older with 

chronic health conditions so family caregivers can take a break.  Interested 

persons can contact Tara Giese for more information at 1-800-488-4146 or 

Tara.Giese@lssmn.org. 

 

 

What is the Simply Giving 
program? 
 

The Simply Giving Program is a 

modern day stewardship program.  

It is a reliable, convenient, safe, 

and simple way for individuals to 

make automatic payments to Zion 

through electronic funds transfer 

directly from checking or savings 

accounts.  It allows you to share 

your donations through planned 

giving.  Because your donation is 

given consistently, you wonôt need 

to play ñcatch-upò at year-end or 

worry about forgotten checkbooks 

or missed Sunday offerings.  But 

you are not the only one who 

benefits.  Zion benefits from a 

steady, more predictable revenue 

throughout the year, more efficient 

bookkeeping, and greater 

confidence in meeting financial 

commitments.   

 

For Zion, this is an all important 

ingredient in our pledging.  Thank 

you to the growing number that 

use this giving program.  I 

encourage everyone to consider 

Simply Giving as your way of 

sharing in the ongoing ministry of 

our community of faith. 

 

A special thank you... 
 

Thank you to all who have shared 

with me in special ways this 

season.  Christmas, birthday, and 

45 years of ministry all wrapped 

up in one potluck!  It is not often 

that a pastor celebrates 45 years in 

a parish setting.  Usually, 

retirement has set in by that time!  

Thank you again for putting the 

icing on the cake! 

 

Pastor Bruce      ȹ 
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Where's your 
Ebenezer? 

 

The words of the well-known 

hymn ñCome, Thou Fount of 

Every Blessingò were written in 

1757 by pastor and hymnist 

Robert Robinson. While most of 

the lines resonate with singers and 

listeners, the reference to 

ñEbenezerò may prove confusing: 

Here I raise my Ebenezer; 

Here by thy great help Iôve come. 

 

In 1 Samuel 7:12, Ebenezer, 

Hebrew for ñstone of help,ò is 

what Samuel names a stone 

memorial he erects to God after 

Israel wins a battle against the 

Philistines.  

 

If you were to ñraise [your] 

Ebenezerò in memory of a place 

where God helped you, where 

might it stand? Maybe itôs at the 

scene of a car accident you 

survived, or on a college campus 

where your faith was challenged or 

molded. Maybe itôs a peaceful spot 

in nature where you sensed the 

Spiritôs presence. Or maybe itôs 

simply in your heart, where a 

figurative Ebenezer monument can 

remind you of the Lordôs constant 

care and love.  ȹ 

Godôs Desire is for Joyful Marriages 
submitted by LME 

 

Enrich your relationship by attending the February 14-16, 2014 Lutheran 

Marriage Encounter Weekend in Brooklyn Center, MN. Apply at 

GodLovesMarriage.org.  

 

The many benefits husbands and wives receive from attending this exciting 

marriage enrichment Weekend program include:  

 - communicating on a deeper level, 

 - rekindling their romance, and  

 - renewing their commitment to each other. 

 

For more information, contact Peter & Phyllis McMahon at 

mcmahonp@comcast.net or 763-561-1575. Applications are required 

by February 1, 2014 to ensure your reservation. After that date, contact Pete 

& Phyllis for availability. It's a Weekend you won't forget!  ȹ 

Fill a Jar 
 

Need a new tradition to begin the 

new year? One way to reflect on 

your blessings as the days and 

months pass is to fill a Blessing 

Jar. Simply find a container 

(ideally with a lid) and place it in a 

prominent place in your home. 

Next to it, set slips of paper and 

writing utensils. 

 

Encourage every family member 

to jot down one thing theyôre 

grateful for every day.  

 

Every week, sit down together and 

review the many ways that God is 

present in your lives.  ȹ 

mailto:mcmahonp@comcast.net


5 

 

IMPORTANT 
For Acolytes 

 

Acolytes, please check the sign up 

sheet for the new year.  Your help 

is needed and appreciated with 

worship. 

Training to be an acolyte will be 

January 12 and 19 immediately 

following worship (10:00). 

Training is for kids in grades 5  

and up.  Please attend both classes.  

For questions or to sign up, please 

contact Shawn Brunelle at 386-

1733, ext. 15.  ȹ 

Please remember to save your 

ñOur Familyò upc barcodes and 

place them in the designated 

envelope on the Christian 

Education bulletin board.  We 

can receive 5 cents for each 

barcode.  This is an easy 

fundraiser for us 

with little work.  

Please help us 

out..   ȹ 

 

Suppers in January are served 

from 5:45 to 6:30 pm and are as 

follows: 

January 1:  No Remix;  

 No supper 

January 8:  Taco soup 

January 15:  Pizza 

January 22:  Sloppy Joes 

January 29:  Lasagna 

A $2.50 donation per meal is 

asked. 

 

Volunteers are needed to help with 

the serving and clean up of the 

suppers.  Please see the sign-up 

sheet on the Christian Education 

bulletin board to sign up to help. 

 

Confirmation and adult Bible 

study start at 6:30 and end at 7:15. 

 

Worship begins at 7:15.   ȹ 

Bring your change for the 

Noisy Offering! 
 

Noisy Offering will be collected 

on Sunday, January 19.  All 

donations will be going toward our 

next ñGodôs work. Our hands.ò 

project, Kids Against Hunger.   ȹ 

Be a Mentor... 
Make a 
Difference 

 

Please consider being a mentor for 

one of our 8th grade confirmation 

students.  Mentors and students 

meet the weeks of Lent for two 

years.    There will be 

organizational meetings and a set 

study to follow.  This is an 

awesome opportunity to make a 

difference in a young personôs 

faith journey.  If you are interested 

please contact Shawn Brunelle at 

386-1733, ext. 15.  ȹ 

Confirmation 
Schedule  

 

January 1- No class 

January 8- regular class 

January 15- regular class 

January 22- regular class 

January 29- regular class  

Care Packages for 
College Students 
are ready to fill! 

 

Care package boxes are in the 

Narthex.  Bring your items 

through the month of January to 

fill them.  We will be mailing 

them the beginning of February.  


